
From: Peter Steenbergen  
Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 9:06 PM 
To: Stephen Baugh 
Cc: Tobi Elliott; tpeterson@islandstrust.cb.ca; Mikaila Lironi 
Subject: Proposal for Amendment to the Bylaw LA-ZR-2023.1-LTC 
 
Dear Stephen, Tobi, Tim and Mikaila 
This email is to confirm that I fully support an Amendment to the Bylaw in order to enable the approval 
of the application for the wharf that Aslan and Tracee Carey have installed in Scottie Bay.  
Lasqueti being an island is only accessable by boat. Our ferry service is very inadequate and unreliable 
and more and more residents are using their own boats to commute. But there are not enough places 
where one can tie up safely. Scottie Bay has no public dock even though it is an important and well used 
safe bay. Aslan,s dock does not interfere with any boat traffic or shellfish. It is not in anybody,s way and 
has been used by many people living nearby, several times for a medical emergency evacuation. To 
refuse this wharf and make Aslan remove it would have a serious negative effect on the neighbourhood. 
I request that my opinion be included as support of this application and form part o the official record 
regarding this application for an Amendment to the Bylaw #LA-RZ-2023.1-LTC. 
Please remember we all came to Lasqueti Island by boat. 
 
Peter Steenbergen 
False Bay 
Lasqueti Island 


